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My 25, 2022 - A Message from Chief Sean Washington Regarding Recent Gun Violence in the Nation 

 

Dear Fremont Community, 

On behalf of our Police Department, we offer condolences, prayers, and support for families impacted 
by the recent senseless loss of life throughout our nation. We are sickened by the gun violence 
perpetrated by persons motivated by hate and/or are simply represent evil.  

Our Department will continue to do all we can, with the resources we have available to protect our 
community from these horrible acts of violence. In addition to first on scene patrol officers, we will 
continue to utilize the expertise of the department’s Gun Violence Reduction Team (GVRT) to 
proactively follow up and locate individuals who pose a risk to our community. In response to our 
community’s public safety priorities (violent crime), we recently initiated a plan to move resources from 
other specialized units into our investigative units and apprehension teams.   

Our School Resource Officers (SRO) continue to work in partnership with the Fremont Unified School 
District (FUSD) to develop practical safety plans and response options for our schools to support a safe 
educational environment. We also have worked with our business community on safety planning and 
preparation.   

I am confident in the ability of our police officers to effectively respond to these situations. Fremont 
police officers are highly skilled and have an unwavering commitment to public safety despite 
unprecedented challenges within the law enforcement profession. Our staff is prepared and have 
trained for these types of violent incidents. We will respond with specialized equipment which enables 
us to enhance our ability to achieve public safety objectives. Our Department will also continue to 
responsibly utilize technology to supplement our staffing resources.   

Although these extreme acts of violence are becoming more frequent in our nation, we have not 
identified any known threats to our community. We will maintain a sense of readiness and do all we can 
to protect our community if this unlikely event occurs in our city. Our community is special because our 
police department and community are united in our belief that together, we work toward maintaining a 
safe community.        

We stand with those suffering from the impact of these horrendous acts of violence.  

 

Respectfully,  
Sean Washington, 
Fremont Police Chief  

http://www.fremontpolice.org/

